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Minutes of the PCC meeting Wednesday 21st September 2022
at the Wilson Centre
2022/62 - Reflection (ML)
There are many references to boats in the Bible.  ML compared the church to a boat.  A boat is only worth being in because of Jesus.  Lest we find ourselves overwhelmed, it is worth remembering that Jesus said that he would build the Church if we would first seek his Kingdom.
2022/63 - Members Present – Matt Levinsohn, Brian Wake, Mark Nile, Terry Reed, Lewis Ayers, Christine Ayers, Paul Clayton, Gill Clayton, Steven Firth, Jane Firth, Cheryl Moore, Jenny Lewis, Ann Moss, Mike Shaw.  
2022/64 - Apologies for absence – None, all present. 
2022/65 - Approval of the minutes
JF raised one amendment.  Item 2022/60(b) to be amended to “JF advised that, on the request of others, the re-introduction of Messy Church be considered, as it was thought to have been successful prior to Covid.”  With this amendment the minutes of the PCC meeting held on 20th July 2022 were approved.
2022/66 - Matters arising from the minutes
a) 2022/52(a) - ML to prepare a list of people who should be trained in first-aid, and arrange the training for later this year.  The training is likely to be a full day. Action ML
b) 2022/58(b) – Further to the previous minutes, a service will take place at St Mary’s on Sunday 25th September.
2022/67 - Correspondence (MS)
· Fortnightly Information Round Up from the Diocese.
· Communication from the Bishop of Durham regarding the Parish Share for 2023.
2022/68 - Safeguarding (Christine Burnell)
a) There have been no reported incidents of safeguarding at St Mary’s Church in the past two months.

b) MN advised that the status of training was raised as an outstanding action during the Archdeacon’s recent Parish Inspection.  MN will provide the comments / actions for Christine Burnell to consider.  Action MN/Christine Burnell
c) MS will send dates of PCC meetings to Christine Burnell and request that she attends a couple of times per year, specifically to provide an update on the status of training.  Action MS/Christine Burnell
2022/69 - Finance (LA)
The Treasurer’s report had been circulated and was accepted.  It was noted that regular giving is below the level needed to meet the expected budget. LA asked if other parishes have a “giving officer” as this may assist in growing the level of giving.  In the past John Taylor was our giving officer.  ML will investigate.  Action ML
2022/70 - Parish Share (LA)

The Treasurer had prepared a note on the Parish Share which had been circulated.  The upper limit on the Parish Share is 65% of unrestricted income.  The forecast unrestricted income for 2022 is £26000.  JF proposed that our pledge for 2023 be £15800, increased from £15600 in 2022.  The proposal was seconded by BW and agreed.  It was also agreed that if the unrestricted income turns out to be higher than the forecast, we will give 65% of that extra income in addition to the pledge of £15800.
2022/71 - Copyright Licence (LA)

The renewal of our copyright licence is due on 31.10.22.  The copyright licence is made up of three elements covering the projection or printing of words and music for hymns, music performances on social occasions, and photocopying of sheet music.  The total cost this coming year is £174.35.  ML will investigate what we actually need.  Action ML
2022/72 - Buildings and Maintenance (LA)
a) LA had prepared a note on the building work highlighted in the Quinquennial Report 2022.  The work to be undertaken in year 1 generally relates to the scanning of the Londonderry Chapel, masonry repairs and an electrical inspection at a total cost of around £7000.  A donation of £1660 has been received from Lord Londonderry as a contribution towards work to be undertaken in the chapel.
b) Further to action 2022/57(b) LA has met Paul Arnold at St Paul’s to discuss ground source heating.  LA was advised that the provision of good insulation is very important.  It is thought that this is unlikely to be practical for St Mary’s.  St Paul’s borrowed £100,000 from the diocese.  There is no further action at present.
2022/73 - Antique Chalice (LA)
St Mary’s owns an antique chalice.  It is thought to be 300/400 years old.  It is stored by National Westminster Bank.  The bank has advised that it will not be storing such items in the future, and therefore St Mary’s must make alternative arrangements.  MN will contact the archdeacon to seek advice or what are the options for the chalice.  Action MN
2022/74 - Deanery Synod (ML)
The synod has not met since the last PCC meeting. However, plans are in place to hold sessions at various churches on an evening as follows: 
· 27th Sept 2022 – St Alban’s, Trimdon Grange – How to grow disciples of all ages and stages.

· 28th Nov 2022 – St Peter’s, Stockton – How to help churches grow in loving Jesus and making him known.

· 23rd Jan 2023 – Wynyard School – How to help children and young people flourish in faith.

· 20th March 2023 – St Aidan’s, Billingham – Serving the poor and helping all to flourish.

· 15th May 2023 – St Mary’s, Long Newton – Helping those in their twenties to forties come to and grow in faith.

· Sept 2023 – Holy Trinity, Hartburn – Caring for the environment.

2022/75 - Service Times (ML)
a) Further to the discussion covered under item 2022/60 at the previous PCC meeting, the standing committee has considered feedback from the congregation regarding the timing of the Sunday service.  
b) It was agreed that commencing at the end of February 2023, the Sunday service will be held at 4.00pm once per month, instead of 10.30am.  There will not be a morning service on those Sundays.  

c) The service will be a “family service” and may be followed by food.  GC and CM will consider how the child friendly element will be included in the service by identifying the practice at other churches, such as the afternoon service at Wynyard, and will provide feedback at the next PCC meeting.  Action GC/CM
2022/76 - General Update (ML)
a) The launch of the new home groups took place on 13.9.22.  The launch was not well attended but it was a useful opportunity to think about the purpose of the groups and invite new members.  ML has provided the groups with the outline of topics, which will be parables, and meeting dates.
b) A service was held at the start of the current school term to welcome students.  Around 15 parents attended.  ML and the head teacher have discussed moving some events to evenings so that parents can attend, while striking a balance between overworking the staff and reaching out to the parents.

c) The head teacher was wondering who to collect for this harvest.  It was agreed that St Mary’s will collect for the Moses Project and the Trussel Trust foodbank at the Hebron Church at Newtown, Stockton.  CM will research to whom we could donate gifts collected at the December gift service.  Action CM
d) The pastoral team met on 7.9.22 and are happy with how we are doing.  Those who live at Middleton Hall should notice an increase in support.
e) Ben, our new curate, will be joining us in July 2023.  His wife is Emily.

f) ML thanked the wardens and LA for the preparation required prior to the archdeacon’s visitation.

g) ML tabled the programme for the weekend away at Thirsk, 23rd to 25th September.
Next PCC meeting
Next Meeting - Wednesday 16th November 2022 in the Wilson Centre at 7.30pm.

Chairman  -  Matt Levinsohn       ……………………………………………………….
Secretary  -  Michael Shaw   ………………………………………………………..

16th November 2022
